










 

 

October  13, 2023 

 

To the Tallahassee-Leon County Planning Department: 

On September 24, 2018, the Greater Bond Community Action Team (GBCAT), after working 

with the City of Tallahassee Neighborhood Public Safety Initiative, adopted a Neighborhood 

First Plan. 

The plan addresses four priority areas: Community Beautification, Economic Development and 

Resident Empowerment, Land Use, and Neighborhood Safety and Crime Prevention. The plan 

identifies zoning adjustments to allow for residential and commercial uses while preserving the 

character of the neighborhood as one desired outcome. The plan also indicates the 

neighborhood’s desire to have commercial corridors, and specifically identifies Osceola Street as 

a street that is appropriate for such a corridor.  

 

Staff from the Planning Department have been coordinating with the Greater Bond Community 

Action Team (GBCAT) to participate in this planning effort, and neighborhood residents have 

routinely identified the need for increased residential and commercial opportunity along the 

Osceola Street corridor. Several non-conforming multi-family residential and commercial uses 

remain along Osceola Street. Due to their non-conforming status, these properties have been 

ineligible for improvements or redevelopment.  

 

The Greater Bond Community Action Team (GBCAT) supports the redesignation of the Osceola 

Street corridor as Neighborhood Boundary (See attached map). This Future Land Use category is 

consistent with the Greater Bond Neighborhood First Plan and supports residents’ desire to 

increase residential and commercial opportunity in identified areas while preserving the 

character of the neighborhood. 

 

 


